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WV SAF Holds Virtual Meeting via Zoom 
Over 80 individuals attended the Virtual Meeting held by the West Virginia Division of the Society of American Foresters on Wednesday, January 27, 2021.  The Business Meeting was followed by a program entitled Markets that Affect West Virginia Forestry.  Speakers included:  Bill Luppold, USFS NRS, Market Trends in the Wood Industry, Matthew Bumgardner, USFS NRS, Trends in U.S. Hardwood Lumber Exports and Delton Alderman, USFS NRS, Housing Market Trends.  The Business Meeting Agenda covered: call to order, reading of minutes from last meeting, Treasurer’s Report, print fund account, logger prints, Morgan Stanley fund, cancelations due to COVID 19 for 2020 - reclamation award/    Boy Scout Jamboree/Leadership Academy/spring and fall meetings,  social media use, outreach to young members, leadership transition, nominations for chair elect, opportunities for young members, upcoming national conventions, Allegheny Summer meeting to be held by MD/DE, business meeting plans for April/May and future training subjects.        
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   Treasurer's Report:

Beginning Balance: 








$ 22,091.14
Receipts as of January 27, 2021: 
Summersville Meeting Registrations 



$ 1,225.00
Allegheny Dues - 2019 





$    291.00 
Allegheny Dues - 2020 





$    255.00 
Total Receipts:








$ 1,771.00 
Expenses as of January 27, 2021: 
Quality Inn – Speaker room 


                           $       99.80 
WVU Student SAF chapter – Donation for National Meeting       $     500.00 
Todd Lotter – Reimbursement for refreshments                            $     134.86 
Summersville Conference Center – Meeting                                   $  1,207.84 
Allegheny SAF – Leadership Conference                                          $     240.00 
Allegheny SAF – Donation from Silent Auction                               $  1,527.00 
WV Ag & Forestry Hall of Fame – Dues                                            $        25.00 
Total Expenses: 







 
($ 3,734.50)
Ending Balance:  







               $ 20,127.64
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ALLEGHENY SAF ANNUAL MEETING TO BE HELD VIRTUALLY

In light of current events and the inability to meet in person, the Allegheny Society of American Foresters will host their Annual Meeting “virtually on Zoom” on the evening of Wednesday March 10, 2021, beginning at 6:30pm.  This will serve as the annual business meeting, with the intended audience being our entire Allegheny SAF membership, similar to the meetings that we typically hold on Friday mornings during normal annual Winter Meetings.  This will also be the opportunity to present awards, recognitions and other items.  Please save the date and plan to attend.  The Zoom meeting link will be provided to our membership prior to the event. ________________________________________________________________________
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              https://www.facebook.com/WVSAF/

Please visit and “Like” WV Division of the SAF Facebook page and share it with your friends. Share your forestry activities and perspectives by commenting and posting.  
We would love to see what you're up to!

As a member of our society, you are encouraged to connect and engage with others through our Facebook page. 
If you would be interested in taking the lead in making sure that timely and interesting information is posted to the 

WV Division of SAF Facebook Page and other social media outlets, 

please contact jeff Kochenderfer at:
Jeffrey.Kochenderfer@usda.gov
________________________________________________________________________
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From the Outgoing Chair…………….
I want to thank all those that participated in the development, implementation, and attendance of each of the events and activities our society has been involved with.  Participation is essential for the health and growth of our society.  It is my sincere hope that each of you will, actively, look for the many opportunities that are available to better yourself and our society.
I plan to stay involved and help where needed.  Thank you all for indulging and helping me. Our new Chair, Jeff Kochenderfer, will bring new ideas and energy to our leadership.  If you make yourself available to him, he will be glad to help you find opportunities to help and grow.  
I’ll see ya in the woods.
Todd A. Lotter, Past-Chair WVSAF

	LEADERS

	

	Jeff Kochenderfer – Chair

· - Chair-Elect

	Todd Lotter – Past-Chair

	Chuck Copeland – Secretary / Treasurer

	Barb McWhorter – Communications Chair

	Mary Beth Adams – Member-At-Large

	Barb Breshock – Member-At-Large

	Erin Cartwright – Member-At-Large

	Mary Murdock – Member-At-Large
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      WV SAF Membership will soon be receiving                                                          
                                                                         ballots for the election of new leaders.
Page Content
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From the Incoming Chair…………….

I feel honored to be the executive chair for the West Virginia Division of the Society of American Foresters.  The WV SAF Division has also always been a strong and independent organization.  Its membership is dedicated to the advancement of the forestry profession.  I would like to thank Todd Lotter for all the work he has done as chair over the last two years.  Over the next two years I would like to see the division expand its membership, current members need to encourage young foresters and other natural resource professionals to join the SAF and encourage existing members to attend meetings and become more active.  Over the past year the covid-19 pandemic has greatly impacted the SAF, by preventing us form having in-person meetings.    Our division meetings have always been a good training and networking opportunities for our members.  Hopefully things will get back to normal over the next few months and our summer meeting will be back to an in-person event.  

Jeff Kochenderfer
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WV SAF Length of Membership Awards
___________________
70-Year Member

Ken Carvell

60-Year Members

Bruce Brenneman

James Kochenderfer

Everette Rast

Joe Strickland
50-Year Members

Eldon Plaugher

Eric Carlson

Doug Toothman
___________________
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The West Virginia Agriculture and Forestry Hall of Fame

The West Virginia Agriculture and Forestry Hall of Fame is an incorporated, independent, nonprofit, nonpartisan foundation, devoted to honoring those West Virginians who have made outstanding contributions to the “establishment, development, advancement or improvement” of the agricultural and forestry industries in West Virginia and the nation.
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Nominations for 2021 induction to the WV Agriculture and Forestry Hall of Fame will be due February 15, 2021.                                                                   

      If you would like to nominate someone, the nomination form can be found at:

 https://agriculture.wv.gov/wp-content/uploads/2020/08/2021-AFHOF-Application.pdf
____________________________________________

In Memoriam
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William H. “Ol’ Bill” Gillespie

William H. “Ol’ Bill” Gillespie, 90, of Charleston, a forester, naturalist, and fossil expert, passed away on Tuesday, January 26, 2021, at his home surrounded by his loving family.  He was born January 8, 1931, in Webster Springs, West Virginia, to William Marston “Mart” and Rosalie Geneva “Bill” Frazee Gillespie.  He was educated in the Webster County schools, graduated from Webster Springs High School in 1948, and attended the WVU School of Forestry where he received his bachelor’s degree.  He then obtained a combined master’s degree in plant taxonomy and geology and ultimately became an adjunct professor at WVU in the Department of Geology and Geography, supervising many master’s and Ph.D. candidates. While teaching, Bill began compiling an extensive number of scientific articles, abstracts, books, and other materials.  His best-known books include The Edible Wild Plants of West Virginia, Forest Trees of West Virginia, and Plant Fossils of West Virginia, considered the “bible of fossil plant identification in West Virginia”. In 1967, Bill began his 37-year career in state government, including 18 years as deputy commissioner of the West Virginia Department of Agriculture and 8 years as the director of the West Virginia Division of Forestry and State Forester. In 1980, on one of his many field trips to search for fossil plants, he came upon a rock near Elkins, West Virginia, which held a fossil seed estimated to be 360 million years old.  That discovery made it the oldest plant seed ever found in the world and created an international sensation in academic circles. Among his many distinctions, those of which he was most proud included being the father of five children, a certified forester, a member of the West Virginia Lumberjack Hall of Fame, and a member of the Southeastern Woodchopping Championship Hall of Fame. Bill was predeceased by his parents, his beloved wife, Betty Jean Rasnick Gillespie, to whom he was married 64 years, a son, James David Gillespie, a daughter, Linda Gillespie Harless, and a brother, Dr. George F. Gillespie.  He is survived by his three children, William A. Gillespie, MD, of Hilton Head Island, SC, Clifton P. Gillespie of Dillsburg, PA, and Laura Gillespie Elson, of Raleigh, NC.  He is also survived by his son-in-law, Jerry Wayne Harless, of Elkview, WV, a sister, Patricia Hamrick Gillespie, of Nutter Fort, WV, 8 grandchildren, 17 great grandchildren, and numerous nieces, nephews, extended family, friends, and business associates. 
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Harry V. Wiant, Jr. 

Harry V. Wiant, Jr. (“Sonny”) was born on November 4, 1932 in Burnsvillle, WV, to a dad who was a much-loved teacher and a young, lively, vivacious mom.  Sonny loved hiking the hills, exploring the caves, rowing his johnboat in the river, running across swinging bridges, and teasing his younger siblings.  When his mom ran out of discipline options, his aunt would sneak up to the house and peer into the windows dressed as Santa.  Sonny would behave for a bit, but he quickly reverted to more shenanigans. His life took him to many places, but he never lost his love for Burnsville, his fun-loving family, and a good joke or trick to keep daily life interesting.  

He earned degrees in Forestry from West Virginia University, University of Georgia, and Yale University.  He taught students at Humboldt State University, Stephen F. Austin State University, West Virginia University, University of Canberra, and Penn State University.  He loved teaching students and was a major professor for almost 200 graduate students.  He also authored hundreds of articles, a number of Forestry handbooks and textbooks, invented Forestry devices, was thrilled to serve as an expert witness, and was sought after for consulting. His advice on education was simple – find something you love and you will figure out how to make a career of it.  

He was most comfortable hiking a trail.  He led weekly hikes for family and friends.  He backpacked much of the Appalachian Trail. He spent a summer in a lookout tower in Idaho.  He took up spelunking.  Yet he was always teaching – showing hikers how to make sassafras tea, swing from a grapevine, tree ride, identify trees, observe ant hill dynamics, or catch a crawdad.  

Music was the backdrop of his life.  He loved bluegrass, gospels, and old country music.  He played solo with the slightest provocation.  He played in many groups over the years, with a particular favorite being a group of other forestry professors that played under the name Chordwood at local coffee houses and forestry conventions – complete with a banjo, fiddle, and gutbucket.  Most of the songs were about train wrecks, broken hearts, and deaths, and Harry belted them out – songs from the heart, sung through the nose. Gospels were in keeping with Harry’s faith. He believed faith helped people be better and treat each other better. 

Harry loved technology, although he reassured Jeanne she was his first love regardless of how much time he spent with technology.  He worked with computer systems since the punch-card days.  One of his early work computers took up half the space in his large office.  He loved programming and continued to dabble in it after retirement.  For holidays or birthdays, he only counted something as a true gift if it was a piece of technology.  

After Jeanne’s passing, Harry spent a year writing sad songs and poems then packed up and moved to Mercer Island, Washington to be close to family.  He was a well-known fixture as he walked miles and miles on Mercer Island, sporting a Tilley hat and an orange coat.  He was a friend to the crows and kept them well-fed.  He made a dear friend, Maggie Bennett, another musician, who, together with Harry, provided sing-alongs to their fellow residents at the Aljoya community.  

Harry passed away peacefully in his sleep at home with his family on October 31, 2020.  

Harry is preceded in death by his wife, Jeanne.  Harry leaves behind his daughter, Teresa Wiant, son-in-law, Rodney Tullett, grandsons Graham and Camden Tullett, siblings Patricia Ridpath, Maryann Bucklew, and Sammy Wiant, and a widespread, loving extended family.  
The best way to honor Harry’s memory is to take a hike, be friendly to a stranger, or feed the crows.   Please don’t feel obligated, but you can donate toward a college scholarship in his honor for a Burnsville student.  Burnsville, like many rural towns, has fallen on hard times, making a college education further out of reach for many.  https://www.gofundme.com/f/burnsville-scholarship-in-honor-of-harry-wiant-jr
Jack Eugene Coster
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Jack Eugene Coster, 84, made his joyful entrance into heaven and the Lord's loving embrace on Thursday, December 24, 2020. Jack was born in Nebraska City, Nebraska on December 25, 1935 to the late Guy Robert and Mildred Cavender Coster. Jack earned his Bachelor of Sciences degree in Forestry from the University of Montana, his Masters and PhD in Forest Entomology from Texas A&M University, and was a Fellow in the Society of American Foresters. Jack worked for many years in Forest Research and served as a forestry professor at Stephen F Austin University and West Virginia University. He concluded his career in 2000 as Director of the Division of Forestry at West Virginia University. Jack had a pretty good time in retirement. Sharply intelligent, Jack loved to learn and was deeply interested in the world and the people around him. He greatly enjoyed reading, travel, photography, ham radio, reading, talking with friends old and new, reading, bugs, trees, music, ideas, and discovering our amazing universe. And also reading. Above all, Jack passionately loved God and serving Him however called. He would want each of you to find a joyful relationship with Jesus as Savior. He was wedded to Lola Peterson on May 28, 1955. They were blessed with four children: Cheryl Boden (Jeff), Kathleen Coster, Janice Coster (Steve Crouse), and Neil Coster (Angie). His family included eight grandchildren and five great-grandchildren, all of whom he loved, respected, and adored. He was preceded in death by his parents, Guy and Mildred, as well as his sister Dorisann Coster Gardner. 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________
 Wayne Thomas Swank 

Wayne Thomas Swank went to be with the Lord on November 10, 2020 while under hospice care for Alzheimers. He was born on March 8, 1936 in Washington D.C. He was the son of William Swank and Evelyn Menne. He is preceded in death by his brother, Gerald Swank, and his parents. He is survived by his wife Roberta Swank, and his children, Laureen King (Larry), Douglas Swank (Tommie), Scott Swank, and Mark Swank (Amy); 8 grandchildren, Kathryn and Thomas King, Kurtis and Kellen Swank, and Kali Niethammer, William, Elizabeth, and James Swank and 4 great grandchildren. Wayne was a pioneer in forest hydrology. He received his undergraduate in Forest Management from West Virginia University in 1958, a Masters in Silviculture from the University of Washington in 1959, and a Doctorate in Forest Hydrology from the University of Washington in 1972. Beyond these formal activities, Wayne was generous with advice and ideas and he had decades long partnerships with numerous scientists in federal agencies, research labs, and universities locally and from across the world. While Wayne’s scientific accomplishments were exceptional, among his greatest contributions were in shaping the careers of students and early career scientists. He served as Adjunct Professor at six universities; primarily at University of Georgia, Clemson University and University of Florida. He enjoyed woodworking, fishing, running, gardening, photography and playing cards among other hobbies. He touched all 4 corners of the globe both in business and pleasure travels. He and his wife of 62 years enjoyed traveling the world.  He was a member of First United Methodist Church and long-term member of the Rotary Club of Franklin. 
Glenville State College Offers        Online GIS Certification Program
The Online Certificate in Geographic Information System (GIS) will prepare students for work in the GIS industry with a focus on mapping, visualization, processing and analysis of geospatial data. Geospatial technology is a field that involves global positioning systems, geographical information systems and remote sensing. This technology offers an innovative way to combine information and maps to produce informational tools to help manage our communities, environment, natural resources and industries. The online Certificate program is designed for traditional students from academic departments other than the Department of Land Resources, non-traditional students and those who are already in the workforce to enhance skills, advance career and increase competitiveness to meet the challenges of working in this growing field or to continue their education within the geospatial and natural resource management disciplines. Faculty will work collaboratively with industry partners to develop hands-on projects and experiential learning that simulate real-world solutions to industry problems.

Program Requirements

	NRMT 234
	GIS Applications I
	3 hours

	NRMT 125
	Computer Assisted Mapping
	3 hours

	NRMT 334
	GIS Applications II
	3 hours

	LAND 244
	Remote Sensing and Aerial Photo Interpretation
	2 hours

	LAND 243
	Introduction to Drone Technology
	1  hour

	 
	 
	12 credit hours


For more information, contact:

	
	Rico M. Gazal

 HYPERLINK "https://www.glenville.edu/node/706" , Ph.D, Department Head
Professor of Forestry 
204 Waco Center 
304-462-6372 
Email - Rico.Gazal@glenville.edu


_____________________________________________
Benefits of being a Registered Professional Forester

Part of the benefit of attending SAF meetings/training is the acquisition of CFE’s needed to maintain your registration and/or licensing as a professional forester.  In WV it is set out in H.B. 4447 30-19-6 (a) that registration is required “to use the title of “registered professional forester,” “professional forester,” “forester” or other title connoting to the general public that the applicant is a registered forester qualified to perform professional forestry services.”  

The requirements and forms needed for registration can be found at: http://www.wvlicensingboards.com/foresters/registration.cfm  .  Renewal forms and requirements can also be found using this link.  All renewals including CFE requirements are due by June 30th. 
_____________________________________________
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Project Learning Tree®

Empowering Educators, Inspiring Youth




Engage. Educate. Inspire.

West Virginia has successfully utilized Project Learning Tree within classrooms and group settings since 1976. Project Learning Tree is a nationwide award-winning environmental education program that acts as a “window to the world” to engage children in learning – both inside and outside. Designed for teachers, educators, parents and other community leaders, this program provides professional training, integrated lesson plans and a variety of resources.

Individuals participating in Project Learning Tree are professionally trained in effective and engaging methods for teaching youth about the world around them and their place within it.

Children from preschool through 12th grade benefit from the hands-on learning that helps them excel in reading, writing, math, science and social studies. Students gain awareness of their surroundings. They learn to think critically and responsibly, and they learn to respect the opportunities our trees and forests provide, as well as the protection they require.
Project Learning Tree unvails    GREEN JOBS: EXPLORING FOREST CAREERS
Green jobs represent one of the fastest growing and changing segments of the global economy.  At the same time, it’s likely that the pool of young people entering green jobs is not sufficient to meet the demand for tomorrow’s workforce. For example, an estimated 30% of the workforce in the forest and conservation sector will retire in the next 10 years.
At the same time, today’s youth are seeking rewarding careers that help us move towards more sustainable lifestyles and greener economies. The next generation wants to work with purpose. They want to find a job they can be proud of; they want to feel like they are making a difference in the world.  That means choosing a “green” career will not only be rewarding, there will also likely be many job opportunities in this sector when many young people begin their own careers.

Sometimes all it takes is exposure to different kinds of career options to spark an interest in a new path. 
Taking the Green Jobs quiz is a great place to start. You can take it one step further by using the Green Jobs: Exploring Forest Careers guide with the young people you work with.

The guide includes four hands-on activities to help youth research careers in the forest sector, learn what it takes to perform these jobs, and practice managing and monitoring forest resources. The activities can be used as standalone lessons, or together as part of a curriculum
Want to learn more about PLT in West Virginia?

Visit the West Virginia PLT Website and contact:

Linda Carnell - West Virginia Division of Forestry                               304-822-4512







West Virginia PLT State Coordinator                                                    Linda.O.Carnell@wv.gov

                              

                         RALPH GLOVER                             
RECOGNIZED FOR LIFETIME ACHIEVEMENT
This past spring, Ralph Glover was to receive a Lifetime Achievement Award for his tireless support to West Virginia University and the forestry community as a whole.  Because the global pandemic caused the cancellation of the alumni banquet, below is a brief description of his many accomplishments.

Ralph P. Glover, Jr., is a native of Terra Alta, WV, who has spent most of his adult life as a resident of Charleston, WV.  

He received a bachelor’s degree in forestry from WVU in 1962.  Ralph then served in the U.S. Army. Most of Glover’s career was spent with the West Virginia Division of Forestry. He served in several positions including Assistant State Forester for Fire Protection, Deputy State Forester, Acting State Forester and Deputy Director during his 30+ years with the Division. 

Ralph has been extremely active with the WVU Division of Forestry Alumni Association serving as the past-president. More impressively Ralph has served as treasurer for the Association for over 40 years.  Glover currently serves as a member of the board for the WVU Forestry Endowment Fund.  He was selected the outstanding alumnus in 1994.

Because Ralph received a scholarship while attending WVU, he chose to create the endowed Ralph Glover Scholarship which is awarded to undergraduate students in WVU Davis College of Agriculture, Natural Resources and Design's Division of Forestry and Natural Resources. Ralph has also established a similar scholarship in memory of his late wife who was a nursing student at WVU.

Glover is also a member of the South Charleston Lions Club where he has also been recognized for his volunteer efforts.

Ralph is certainly a dedicated alumnus who cares deeply about natural resources, community, students and West Virginia University.  
_______________________________________

Do you want to get more involved?
During the executive committee and business/training meetings many new ideas are discussed.  
Are you interested in helping to develop some of these ideas?

If so, contact Jeff Kochenderfer at: 

Jeffrey.Kochenderfer@usda.gov
_______________________________________
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 THEIR SERVICE AND ACHIEVEMENTS? [image: image9.png]



National Awards, Fellow Nominations

SAF Introduces Three New Awards
Time is running short to identify and nominate your worthy peers for the service and contributions they provide to the Society and the forestry profession. Nominations will be due March 15, 2021. Three new awards have been added to the suite of national awards to provide for recognition of excellence in the areas of student leadership, leadership in diversity, and leadership in employer support. The three new awards are the Diversity Leadership Award, Employer Leadership Award and Student Leadership Award.   
Nominations for National Awards
Please contact Lori Rasor at rasorl@safnet.org with any questions,
Additional information about National SAF Awards is available at: https://www.eforester.org/Main/Community/Awards___Fellows/Awards.aspx?hkey=08ba93f9-1ce4-4faf-ae09-8917c9f00e94
Fellows

One of the highest honors for members of the Society, the rank of Fellow is an exceptional recognition bestowed on a member by his or her peers for outstanding contributions and service to the SAF and the profession.

Forest Science and Technology Awards

Award in Forest Science

The Award in Forest Science recognizes distinguished individual research in any branch of the quantitative, managerial, and/or social sciences leading to the advancement of forestry. 
Barrington Moore Memorial Award 

The Barrington Moore Memorial Award recognizes outstanding achievement in biological research leading to the advancement of forestry.  
Technology Transfer Award

The Technology Transfer Award recognizes outstanding performance in the areas of technology transfer, implementation and extension.
Communications Awards

Outstanding Forestry Journalism Award

The Outstanding Forestry Journalism Award recognizes high quality journalistic coverage of topics that increase the American public's understanding of forestry and natural resources. 
W. D. Hagenstein Communicator Award

The Hagenstein Communicator Award recognizes an SAF member who leads innovative and exemplary communications initiatives and programs that increase the general public's understanding of forestry and natural resources. 

Professional Development Awards

Carl Alwin Schenck Award

The Carl Alwin Schenck Award recognizes devotion and demonstrated outstanding performance in the field of forestry education. 
John A. Beale Memorial Award

The John A. Beale Memorial Award recognizes outstanding efforts over a sustained period by an SAF member in the promotion of forestry through voluntary service to the Society. 
Gifford Pinchot Medal

The Gifford Pinchot Medal recognizes outstanding contributions by a forestry professional in the administration, practice, and professional development of North American Forestry. 
Sir William Schlich Memorial Award

The Sir William Schlich Memorial Award recognizes broad and outstanding contributions to the field of forestry with emphasis on, but not limited to, policy and national or international activities. 
Honorary Membership

The Honorary Membership Award recognizes individuals whose contributions to forestry are viewed as outstanding by their peers.  
Young Forester Leadership Award

The Young Forester Leadership Award recognizes outstanding leadership by a young forestry professional in the development and promotion of an individual program or project, or for a sustained leadership role benefiting the practice of forestry and the Society of American Foresters. 
Leadership Awards

Diversity Leadership Award

The Diversity Leadership Award recognizes outstanding individual achievement leading to innovative and exemplary diversity and inclusion efforts.
Employer Leadership Award

The Employer Leadership Award recognizes an employer that demonstrates leadership through consistent support of employee participation in SAF and broad engagement in the profession.

Student Leadership Award

The Student Leadership Award recognizes individual student achievement and leadership at the local, regional, or national level.

Presidential Field Forester Awards 

The Presidential Field Forester Awards recognize foresters who have dedicated their professional careers to the application of forestry on the ground using sound, scientific methods and adaptive management strategies. The awards are presented to individuals who have displayed uncommon talent, skill, and innovative methods to achieve a record of excellence in the application of forest management.

Outstanding SAF Student Chapter Award

The Outstanding SAF Student Chapter Award recognizes the outstand​ing SAF student chapter in the nation and its faculty representative during an academic year.                 

Three student chapters are recognized annually during the SAF National Convention. The first-place student chapter will receive a $500 honorarium. All three student chapters will be recognized in The Forestry Source. The school's department head and/or dean, the university president, and the SAF faculty representative will receive notification of the award. 
______________________________________________________________________________________
More information regarding Allegheny SAF Awards can be found at: http://www.alleghenysaf.org/awards
Allegheny SAF Awards
The deadline for annual award nominations is December 5.

Presidential Field Forester

Robert W. Bauer Outstanding Service to Forestry

Forester of the Year

Student Leadership Award

https://www.alleghenysaf.org/awards 


Contact: Kelsey Delaney  at delaneyk@safnet.org  or call (866) 897-8720 ext.202.
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For Sale - "West Virginia Logging" and “Forester at Home” Prints

“Forester at Home” prints are available from the West Virginia Forestry Association as they have agreed to handle print sales for the WV Society of American Foresters. Unframed: “Forester at Home” are $85 plus shipping and handling. Contact the WVFA office to order your copy or for more information at 681-265-5022 or e-mail at wvfa@wvfa.org.  In the near future WVFA will also be handling the “West Virginia Logging” prints for $35 plus shipping and handling.  In the meantime, those interested in the “West Virginia Logging” print should contact Charles Copeland at: Charles.R.Copeland@wv.gov
_______________________________________________________________________________________

WV WOMEN OWNING WOODLANDS UPDATE
UPCOMING EVENTS

WV WOW is planning one day field trips/property tours to be held in three different areas of the state in late April/early May.  The tours so far look to be in Pendleton County, Greenbrier or Summers County and the third would be between Clarksburg and Parkersburg.  The projects we will likely see are: a golden winged warbler project and Forest Stewardship Plan, a CREP (conservation reserve enhancement project) and Songs of Adaptation, a timber harvest, and a property with a conservation easement.  More information can be obtained by contacting us at wvwomenowningwoodlands@gmail.com
Plans are developing for a weekend retreat/workshop to be held from noon on Friday, September 17 through noon on Sunday, September 19.  This will take place at Watoga State Park and Calvin Price State Forest in Pocahontas County.  Again, contact us via our email, or ask to join our group (WV Women Owning Woodlands) on Facebook.

Please share this information with women woodland landowners you know, who may have an interest in learning more about forestry resources and networking with other women landowners.
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    MARK YOUR CALENDARS…….

Upcoming Training Events
West Virginia Forest Health Forum—Invasive Plants 2021

AGENDA for March 2, 2021; 9am-12:00pm

SAF CFEs--3.0 CAT 1; WVDA Pesticide credits: 6cr—Cat 3, 4a, 7, 11, PA; ISA CEUs—Available.

ONLINE meeting via Zoom—Links will be furnished to those who RSVP

To register, go to:

https://wvu.zoom.us/meeting/register/tJwkcu-trjksHdQybUp14ATcANWcac0pWTi9
AGENDA

9:00 am ---------
Welcome/Introduction
Dr. Dave McGill, WVU Extension Forest Resource Specialist

Heather Smith, USDA Forest Service

Nonnative invasive plants (NNIPs) plants are always primary discussion topics in natural resources conservation efforts.  In this WV Forest Health Forum, participants will be introduced to the various organizations and agencies who engage in the management of NNIPs.

9:10 am --------
USFS Funding opportunities for NNIPs
Donna Marie Foster, USDA Forest Service, Eastern Region

Over the past decade, NNIPS work has been supported through many types of partnerships and with funding provided by US Forest Service through its many programs. This session provides a brief overview of some of this work that includes Landscape Scale Restoration grants, Forest Health Suppression, Chesapeake Bay and Great Lakes Restoration Initiative and funding.
9:20 am --------
NRCS Activities to Address Non-native and Invasive Species
Dr. Kyle Aldinger, NRCS Resource Conservationist

Every day, non-native and invasive species are threatening the health of our nation’s vital agricultural and natural lands. NRCS and partners help private landowners to tackle resource concerns caused by non-native and invasive species by providing technical and financial assistance to producers; by supporting conservation innovation through Plant Materials Center research and through grants to partners to develop and implement innovative control measures; and by leading local, regional, and national conservation initiatives.

9:30 am --------
The Rivers and Gorges CWPMA: Tackling Invasives on the MNF 
Julia Derringer, AFNHA/USFS AmeriCorps Member

The Rivers and Gorges Cooperative Weed and Pest Management Area (RGCWPMA) is a cooperative group formed between multiple state and federal agencies (NPS, USFS, WVDNR, and others) to address invasive plant encroachment on the southern Monongahela National Forest. Spearheaded by the US Forest Service, the RGCWPMA members work within the community to raise awareness of invasive plants via educational materials and actively treat invasive plant infestations.

9:40 am --------
Progress updates from the Blue Ridge PRISM
Rod Walker, President of Blue Ridge PRISM, Inc.

Despite the many challenges of 2020, the Blue Ridge PRISM of western Virginia continues to grow and make progress.  Hear the highlights of what our neighbors in the PRISM group have been doing and are working on next.

9:50 am -------
Eradicating Japanese Barberry - Successes, failures and what we’ve learned
Kristen Carrington, Cooperative Forest Health Protection Programs Coordinator, WVDA Japanese Barberry has been placed on the state noxious weed list and has been linked to the spread of Lyme Disease. The WVDA has undertaken an eradication effort to remove Japanese barberry from high usage areas at Cacapon State Park.  Progress has been made and efforts are still ongoing.

10:10 am ------
Spring Ephemerals and Invasive Plants at WVU Core Arboretum
Dr. Zach Fowler, Director, West Virginia University Core Arboretum
WVU Core Arboretum is well known for its spectacular display of native spring ephemeral wildflowers. These cherished native plants face pressure from invasive species, of course, making managing non-native invasive plant species especially important at the Arboretum. This presentation will provide and overview some of the strategies, successes, etc. in volunteer-driven invasive plant management.

10:25 am ------
Silvicultural practices for managing NNIPs
Jeff Kochenderfer, USDA Forest Service
The Monongahela National Forest has protocols that aim to minimize incursions of invasive plants during silvicultural operations. In this presentation, MNF silviculturist Jeff Kochenderfer will outline some of these protocols and practices.

10:40 am ------
Invasive Knotweeds & Biological Control Test Releases Update
Heather Smith, USDA Forest Service

Botanical expertise shows that there are three species of the highly invasive knotweeds. The distribution and identification characteristics of Japanese, Giant and Bohemian knotweed will be described. In 2020 the first test released of the knotweed psyllid for biological control. preliminary methods and findings will be shared.

10:55 am -------
WV Spotted Lantern Fly and TOH; Status of TOH Biocontrol
Kristen Wickert, Forest Pathologist, WV Department of Agriculture
Well established invasive species can act as a landing pad for other invasive species, which can sometimes have an even greater risk to the environment. This is the case with the exotic tree species tree-of-heaven and the newly introduced spotted lanternfly. While there is still ongoing research to better explain this relationship, it does appear that removing the invasive tree could lower the possibility for establishment of the annoying and voracious spotted lanternfly, especially in uninfested areas like West Virginia. This talk will introduce some classic and new control methods for tree-of-heaven.

11:10 am -------
EDDMapS: Integrated platform and program for tracking invasive species in North America
Chuck Bargeron, University of Georgia, Center for Invasive Species and Ecosystem Health

EDDMapS has grown from a citizen science database focused on invasive plant data in the southeast to an aggregate database soliciting all invasive species taxa and biological control agents across the US and Canada.  As technology has advanced, it has allowed for more features and tools to be developed and made available to EDDMapS’ partners.   This presentation will give a brief overview of EDDMapS integration, performance, and usefulness.

11:25 am -------
Panel Discussion: What is the future of NNIPs in West Virginia?
NNIPs are complex.  Some successes have been made to manage these problems pests, but what does the future hold?  How can we avoid problems before they occur in our woodlands and what might be activities, we can undertake to minimize problems before they occur?  This panel will address these and other questions presented by the audience.
West Virginia Woodland Stewards Seminar

AGENDA for Wednesday evening; March 16, 2021; 6pm-8:30pm

SAF CFEs--2.0 CAT 1; WVDA Pesticide credits: 3cr—Cat 3, 7, 11, 13C, PA; WV Cert Loggers: 2cr.

ISA Credits: available.

ONLINE meeting via Zoom—Links will be furnished to those who RSVP
To register, go to:
https://wvu.zoom.us/meeting/register/tJUqcOCuqzgvHdJ8BFBNw_Z-sCAJXqKqJs4D
AGENDA

6:00 pm ------
When a River Runs Through it...resolving landowner and stream conflicts 
Ryan Ward, Environmental Scientist, AllStar Ecology, LLC

A short primer on stream processes, habitats, and common issues.  Followed by an overview on how these processes can be utilized with techniques and management practices to protect property and solve common problems with streams on farms and forestland.   Considering how stream functions affect a landowner's objectives will help them achieve their goals in the most environmentally preferred way that requires less maintenance because it works with nature.
6:30 pm ------ 
What’s living in the creek running thru my woodlot? Or why should I care?
Dr. Tom Jones, Assistant Professor of Environmental Science, Marshall University

A talk about the aquatic insects, crayfishes, and fishes in a typical West Virginia upland stream. We will discuss what lives there and how they are impacted by the land use that surrounds them. 
7:00 pm 
BREAK/Questions and Answers
7:15 pm ------
Understanding Human Dimensions of Forested Lands
Dr. Robert Burns, Director, WVU Division of Forestry and Natural Resources
Recreation use is common in forested settings—and use has been increasing in many forested settings around the world since the onset of the ongoing COVID pandemic. This talk will highlight typical forest uses and will suggest what US Forest Service managers are dealing with. A discussion of the future use of the WVU Research Forest as an outdoor education and recreation setting will also be discussed.

7:45 pm ------
Common diseases of fruit trees 
Dr. Mira Danilovich, WVU Extension Specialist

Landowners who plant fruit trees for personal use or for wildlife are often faced with diseases that affect either the trees themselves or the fruit.  This presentation will provide an overview of most common and economically important fruit tree diseases and suggestions about what to do about them.  
For more information, contact: Dave McGill – dmcgill@wvu.edu / 304-293-5930
______________________________________________________

Upcoming SAF National Conventions

    2021 – Sacramento, CA
     November 3 - 6, 2021
2022 - Allegheny SAF will host the 
2022 SAF National Convention in Baltimore, MD 
September 18 - 23, 2022
_____________________________________________________________________________

Although there aren’t many details with regards to plans for the 2022 National SAF Convention, there will be many opportunities to volunteer to help make this meeting a success!

_________________________________________________________________________________________

Check out the SAF Website at: http://www.safnet.org/
____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
· HELP WANTED……………………………….

As the Communications Chair, I welcome any input you can provide regarding content suggestions, upcoming events, awards, obituaries, etc.  

           Thank you --- Barb McWhorter (mcwhorte@citynet.net) [image: image13.png]



